
Preen Scene  
28th June 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

There have been some wonderful activities taking place this week. 

 

Monday morning saw our Y5 and Y6 pupils join with their peers across the federation 
at Wistanstow for an Olympic themed event which included local golf professional, 
Euan Muttit-Jones.  They engaged with a range of sports events and were able to 
meet up with the friends they made at Oaker Wood in April.   

 

Y5 Pupils attended a 'Crimebusters' event at Shrewsbury High School on Wednes-
day  where they were super sleuths, experiencing a range of crime solving scientific 
techniques. 

 

On Thursday, pupils from Y2 to Y6 took part in the annual WBS Primary Sports 
Day.  Several of our pupils achieved podium places, with certificates and medals, but 
we are very proud of all our pupils who took part and the exemplary behaviour they 
demonstrated.   

 

Next week we will see our Y6 pupils off on their transition days to their secondary 
schools.  This is their opportunity to find out how 'big school' works in preparation for 
moving on in September.  Our Y2 pupils will be trying out Severn Class, whilst our 
new Reception intake will be joining Cound.  

 

Have a wonderful weekend,  

Mrs Phillips  



Dear Parents,  

What a busy few weeks we’ve had - and we wouldn’t have it any other way! The 

children have written some brilliant newspaper reports based on the upcoming 

Olympics. This was enriched by a wonderful visit from Chris Cannon of the Wenlock 

Olympian Society, who showed us our incredible local historic links to the Olympic 

Games. We even got to hold the real Olympic Torch from the 2021 games.  

This week we were also visited by Reverend Steve Alston, who talked to use about 

Creation and Science. This enriched our Religious Education unit: Creation and Sci-

ence - conflicting or complimentary? It was fascinating to listen to someone from 

our local community who help us to think about people’s different beliefs. Reverend 

Steve helped us to answer some of our own questions and remember to keep asking 

them. 

Science is one of our favourite areas of learning. This week we’ve been dissecting 

plants (Y3/4) and flowers (Y5/6) to learn the names and functions of different parts. 

Year 5 were also treated to a brilliant Crimebusters Day at Shrewsbury High School, 

solving crimes and applying our scientific skills to the field of forensic science.  

A huge thank you to all parents who were able to attend the sports day at William 

Brookes School. It was a brilliant day of competition, with many Church Preen pupils 

on the podium! 

  

Upcoming dates:  

Friday 5th July: Move-Up morning 

Thursday 18th July: Leavers’ Lunch 

 

Swimming and PE continue to take place every Tuesday at Williams Brooks School. 

Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, towel, and regular PE kit on Tues-

days for the rest of the term.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school to make an 

appointment, send me an email, or catch me on the playground at the end of the 

day. Thank you for your wonderful support.  

Best wishes,  

Mrs Williams 



Dear parents/guardians, 

  

First News is the leading source of news and news-based learning for children. It is age-appropriate 

(aimed at 7 to 14 year olds but accessible for all ages), impartial and helps keep kids reading and de-

veloping their critical literacy skills.  

  

We love using First News in the classroom and are thrilled to offer all Church Preen Primary School 

students a free First News digital subscription over the summer holidays. It’s packed with fun and edu-

cational content that will keep minds active and entertained all summer long.  

  

First News digital is available via an app and includes:  

• Daily news stories which children can read, listen and react to. These include reports on the Euros, 

the Summer Olympics, and the upcoming general election.  

• The latest issue of the newspaper and many past issues  

• Weekly polls to vote on  

• The latest episodes of Sky Kids FYI weekly news show   

• Fun puzzles and games: great for improving vocabulary  

• Tips & Talking points for parents and carers to help you talk about tricky topics with your children   

Click here for our school's unique access link: https://subscribe.firstnews.co.uk/summer-reading-
2024/?fn=ASS5XWQ0 

  

From,  

Church Preen Primary School 

https://cQ32f04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/2L+113/cQ32f04/VX4mLK5qB_j5W2Gvm9h858-gtW5NMkyh5g7pPRN54gmQj3qn9gW95jsWP6lZ3pWW8Y-kLQ2gdt-wW6HQ13b7FKlMJW5_p4DY8ZjTQZW55qSpB4lB292V67Wzf26t96qW77z0Ch4zj6TsW1R6k607W6v8tW3vqfny2D-6GzW1QS9r81xDNsKV8wLt66WxLdwW1v55Bh9lvQY
https://cQ32f04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/2L+113/cQ32f04/VX4mLK5qB_j5W2Gvm9h858-gtW5NMkyh5g7pPRN54gmQj3qn9gW95jsWP6lZ3pWW8Y-kLQ2gdt-wW6HQ13b7FKlMJW5_p4DY8ZjTQZW55qSpB4lB292V67Wzf26t96qW77z0Ch4zj6TsW1R6k607W6v8tW3vqfny2D-6GzW1QS9r81xDNsKV8wLt66WxLdwW1v55Bh9lvQY


Cound class had a wonderful time at Church Preen Manor this 

morning. They certainly have a fantastic variety of trees, 

plants and flowers. Thank you to Preen Manor Gardens for al-

lowing our visit.  

  

  

 

 

Thank you Meredith for bringing your guide dog 
Jerry to  school today. We were really interest-
ed to learn how much  he helps you live a life 
just like ours.  

 

Thank you to those that donated. A payment of £20 
has been forwarded to the Guide Dogs for the Blind As-
sociation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Thank you to Mrs Cowper from Brockton Primary School for coming 
to talk to Cound class about her hobby as a bee keeper. This rounded 
off nicely our work on pollination.  

 

 

Thank you Meredith for bringing your guide dog Jerry to school today. We were really interested to learn how much he helps 



  Lights, camera, action! 

We’ve just opened our new school in Much Wenlock and would love to see your 
child at one of our workshops! 

Our workshops are designed to ignite creativity, build confidence, and nurture 
talent in young performers. 

If you think your child would enjoy putting on their dancing shoes, warming up 
their vocal cords, and bringing a character to life, we’d love to hear from you! 

Find out more about our workshops by visiting our website: 

https://www.stagecoach.co.uk/shrewsbury  

https://www.stagecoach.co.uk/shrewsbury




 

New events (in bold) so please keep an eye on the diary  

June  

Tuesday 11th — 16th July SWIMMING & PE SEVERN CLASS  

July 

3rd July—Open Morning  

10th - Y6 Puberty workshop - school nurse  

12th July—Open afternoon 

17th - Sports morning (parents welcome)  
 

18th Leavers Lunch / Disco 
 

Friday 19th July - End of Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Are you following us on our 

social media platforms or missing out?  

Twitter: @churchpreen 

Facebook: @churchpreenprimaryschool 





 

 

 

https://shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/
https://shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/
https://shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/





